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DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

September 24, 2006

6:00 P.M. –Janet N. opened meeting with a quiet time.

Introduction for first time attendees.  Lisa B., Suzi R. GSR 10am Big Book SH, Karen.

47 AA’s attending.

Anniversaries –Kevin F. 2yrs, Janet N. 7yrs, Felicia J. 20 yrs CONGRATULATIONS!!!!
Secretary’s Report – Secretary’s report not available at the time of meeting. Would like to review the minutes next month, voted on accepting the minutes-3 against. Motion passed to accept minutes as noted.

Treasurer’s Report – Steve K. submitted the monthly treasurer’s report that is as follows:  

I’ll be brief. Contributions were very good. Miracles Do Happen Group and Father Berger Hall were very good. Expenses were up, due to storage locker rent, double answering service and phone bills, and books for Gateway meeting. I got a big kick from the donation by the Weds. Morn. Women’s Group. Thank you Marilyn L.

There is a new address for the NIA treasurer. Please make note of it and there are printed envelopes for your groups.

NIA Treasurer

P.O. Box 246

Bourbonnais, IL 60914-0246
Beginning Balance

$ 1,594.31

Income



$ 1,195.85

Expenses


$(   943.18)

Ending Balance

$ 1,846.98

Prudent Reserve  

$ 1,472.06

Treasurer’s report reviewed and approved unanimously.

GSR Reports – 


Gayle M. – Women seeking serenity meeting contributed money to corrections from the pink cans.


John C. – On October 1 the meeting will be back at the Christian Life Fellowship church.


Steve K. – The Saturday night Open meeting in Vernon Hills is celebrating 20 years. Come join us Sat October 14 at 7:30. Wayne R. who has 37 years sobriety will be speaking. Coffee and cake after.


Tom B. – Jimmy H. will be speaking at the Waukegan Alano Club on October 15th at 9:30. There is a breakfast before the speaker.


Kevin F. – Easy Does It group Shepherd of the Lakes donated money to corrections.

Old Business –  


2007 State Conference 



Steve K. – There was a meeting held September 10 at SH. Normal routine meeting. The early bird flyer was wrong, so we corrected that. The total is $32 for banquet and $18 for conf totaling $50. The speaker Sat night is Peggy M. from Nebraska. November 12 meeting will be at the Marriott Hotel. Please consider coming to the planning meetings, we still need some co-chairs filled.


Workshop



Gary P. – On Sunday night October 15 at 6pm there will be 5 slogans and leads in regards to them. Please come to make this a great night!

New Business -


Tom B & John H. District 12-


The Waukegan Alano Club is assigned to the Ad-hoc committee. There is less than 6% turnout of GSR’s at Assemblies. We are looking to change to improve this number. There are surveys being passed out. Please fill them out or you can submit info at www.nia-aa.org
Committee Reports -  

Due to elections this month, we are going to hold off or keep the reports very short.

For elections, it is suggested to have 2 years of sobriety and there will be a brief description of duties. If a chair has missed for 3 unexcused times, they are asked to step down. Suggested to attend assemblies, and if you’re interested please stand for that chair.

Voting rights- 2/3 majority.




Chair






Alt

DCM


Cheryl V.





Scott S.

Secretary

Kevin F.





Open

Treasurer

Carmela R.





Open

Directory

John H.





Open

Answering Serv

Greg D.





Open

Treatment

Christine H.





Gloria P.

Public Info

Brian S.





Rick S.

CPC


Debbie A.





Open

Grapevine

Matt G.





Gary P.

Literature

Dawn H.





Suzi R.

Corrections

Debbie G.





Mark H.

Newsletter

Chris M.





Lisa B.

Archives

Bob McE.





Pete C.

Special Needs

Eileen R.





Open

Events


Felicia J.





Jack B.

Website

Gayle M.





John C.

Congratulations to all!! There are many spots open. Please bring this back to your groups and we will continue to fill them up as time goes on.

DON’T FORGET! DISTRICT 10 & 12 FALL BREAKFAST 

OCTOBER 22nd, 2006 at the Hotel Moraine in Highwood. 8am coffee. 9am breakfast and speaker to follow. See your GSR for tickets!!

Motion to close was made at 7:25pm.  Meeting was closed with The Lord’s Prayer. 

Respectfully Submitted,

Bob W.

District 10

October 11, 2006
